
 
Staff Report

 
Report To: Council Meeting 

From:  Jana Nethercott, Clerk 

Date:         2023-01-12 

Subject:   Appoint Engineers for New Municipal Drain Construction 

 
Recommendation: 

That West Elgin Council hereby receives the report from Jana Nethercott, Clerk re: Appoint 
Engineer for New Municipal Drain Construction; and 
 
That West Elgin Council hereby appoints Spriet Associates Engineers & Architects to prepare 
Engineers report for the new Municipal Drain Construction as requested by Scott Mohan under 
Section 4 of the Drainage Act. 
 
Purpose: 
 

The purpose of this report is to appoint an engineer to produce a report for the Construction of 
Drainage Works under Section 4 of the Drainage Act, as requested by Scott Mohan.  
 
Background: 
 
At the Council meeting on November 24, 2022 West Elgin Council approved proceeding with the 
request for Construction of Drainage Works as requested by Scott Mohan.  As per Section 6 (1) of 
the Drainage Act, appointment of the Engineer can not take place prior to 30 days after the 
Municipality provided the request to the Lower Thames Conservation Authority. 
 
Notice was provided to the Lower Thames Valley Conservation Authority on December 9, 2022 
and the Lower Thames Conservation Authority waived their right to request an environmental 
appraisal.   
 
Policies/Legislation: 
 
Drainage Act 

 
 
 


